
A large number of classrooms in California have 
adopted healthier and asthma-safer cleaning 
practices, and we are proud to be one of them. 
Our simple act of switching to microfiber cloths 
for routine clean-up jobs is making a difference. 
This is part of a partnership with the California 
Department of Public Health’s Cleaning for 
Asthma-Safe Schools project  
(website: cdph.ca.gov/class).

Why the change? 
Cleaning products, sanitizers, and disinfectants, 
including disinfectant wipes, can contain harmful 
ingredients. Chemicals in these products may cause 
eye burns, skin rashes, or headaches. Some have 
been linked to asthma, cancer, and other long-
term effects. Children are particularly vulnerable 
to chemicals, and it’s safest to not use chemicals 
around them. 

Why are microfiber cloths a safer choice for 
classrooms? 
Microfiber cloths clean really well, even without 
chemicals. The cloths can trap and remove soil 
and germs. The tiny fibers penetrate cracks that 
traditional cloths cannot, and they attract dust. We 
use microfiber cloths to clean desks, after snack 
time or art projects, for spills, and for dusting. We 
can re-use the cloths hundreds of times, keeping 
wipes out of our landfill.  

When are you disinfecting? 
Sanitizers and disinfectants are pesticides, so 
we use them only when necessary. Staff will still 
disinfectant after removing body fluids like blood 
or vomit, when required by law, or for specific 
circumstances. 

What laws and policies are in place?
School staff or volunteers who use a pesticide, 
including disinfectant wipes and sanitizers, must 
take a yearly California Healthy Schools Act training. 
People who do not disinfect, sanitize or use any 
other pesticide in school are not required to take the 
training. It is also against the law for children to use 
pesticides. 

What about washing hands? 
Handwashing is one of the most important steps 
we can take to prevent illness. Please help children 
practice good handwashing, reminding them to 
wash their hands for 20 seconds. Need a timer? 
Ask them to hum the “Happy Birthday” song from 
beginning to end twice. 
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california
work-related asthma
prevention program

How can the school 
community help keep our 
classrooms healthier? 
o Do not bring in disinfecting

wipes or sprays, cleaning
products, scented products, or
plug-ins or air fresheners.

o Donate microfiber cloths if
teachers could use extra.

o Offer to wash cloths at school
or at home.
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